City of Gainesville
Office of the City Manager

September 28, 2021

Mr. Doug Woodlief

Division Director

Emergency Preparedness and Community Support
Florida Department of Health

4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin A-22

Tallahassee, Florida 32399

RE: COVD-1g9 Employer Vaccination Requirement
Dear Mr. Woodlief:

[ am in receipt of your letter dated September 24, 2021. In response to your inquiry, there are
zero employees who are subject to a City COVID-19 employer vaccination requirement. Please be
advised that on September 23, 2021, the City Commission of the City of Gainesville took action to
rescind their August sth action related to COVID-19. Based upon that rescission, the directives
enumerated in my memoranda dated August 12, 2021 and updated August 14, 2021 have been
voided.

Please let me know if you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

b1/ —

Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM
City Manager

cc: Mayor and City Commission
Nicolle Shalley, City Attorney
Omichele D. Gainey, City Clerk
Virginia Bigbie, City Auditor
Zeriah Folston, Interim Director, Office of Diversity, Equity and Inclusion
Ed Bielarski, General Manager, Gainesville Regional Utilities
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